
Community Service Information  

for Incoming Maggie Walker Freshmen 
 

 

Dear Incoming Freshman Student: 

Welcome to Maggie Walker!  I look forward to working with you over the next four years as 

your Community Service Coordinator.  I promise to work hard to make this process as simple 

and stress-free as possible.  If you ever have questions regarding the Maggie Walker 

Community Service Program, please ask me for assistance. 

In a nutshell, every Maggie Walker student is given the task of completing 140 hours of 

community service during their four years (35 hours a year).  Students are allowed to earn a 

maximum of 70 of their hours on the Maggie Walker Campus with Maggie Walker 

organizations.  Students must then earn a minimum of 70 hours off campus; it is acceptable to 

earn all 140 hours off campus.   

As students earn community service hours, they will submit them on the x2vol online system.  

Each freshman will receive an email that provides instructions on how to log into the system 

and how to record their hours.  If students have already earned some community service hours 

over the summer, they should wait until they receive the email for accessing x2vol to enter 

their account and submit their hours. 

Please read over the information that can be found on x2vol and the additional handout 

provided in this packet.  You can also find additional information on the Community Service 

Group found on the Schoology Site. 

As you can imagine, Covid-19 is impacting the way in which we earn, verify, approve, and think 

about community service hours.  I am currently working with Maggie Walker Administration to 

consider the best ways to handle community service during this time, and I plan to be as 

flexible as possible as we move forward.  Please know that I am here to help you, and that you 

can always reach out to me if you have questions.   

Sincerely, 

Les Cook 

Community Service Coordinator 

Maggie Walker Governor’s School 

tcook@gsgis.k12.va.us 


